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Avimor

Attn: Brad Pfannmuller
18454 No. McLeod Way
Boise, ID 83714

Dear Brad:

Regarding our meeting on April 12, 2012 I have had an opportunity to review the proper
procedures with the Idaho Department of Water Resources (IDWR) Western Region
Office.

As we discussed, if you install a lockable lid on the gate valve at the Point of Diversion
from Spring Valley Creek this will satisfy the requirement of a lockable control works.
You will be required to install a weir or flow meter on the supply line for accurate
measurement of the diversion. This weir can be installed anywhere on the pipeline as
long as it is accessible to the Watermaster. For ease of operation, it may be installed
where the pipe daylights at the pond. If you choose to install a flow meter, please review
the requirements from IDWR. These requirements are available on line. I have included a
copy for your use.

You will also be required to send a weekly report of diversion to my office. This report
should reflect the total flow in cubic feet per second (cfs) each day during the week from
Spring Valley Creek. This report will only pertain to water diverted from Spring Valley
Creek.

Once these changes are in place, the requirements of your water right (63-5386) will be
met.

Please contact me with any questions regarding these requirements.



Sincerely,

GRpE

Rex R. Barrie
Boise River Watermaster

Cc:  John Westra, IDWR Western Region Office

Tim Luke, IDWR State Office



